




 

Jakarta, 26 September 2018 
 
Dear Kuok Khoon Hong, 
 
Thank you for your letter and I read your press release with interest. We 
shared an early draft of the Final Countdown report in November 2017 
and offered Wilmar the opportunity to comment on its links to the 
producer groups it profiled in May, June and August 2018. The responses 
we received were incorporated into the report prior to publication. 
 
I agree the sector needs pragmatic solutions that can be adopted by the 
entire industry. Greenpeace outlined such a plan to your team and other 
companies earlier this year. I hoped this constructive engagement would 
allow us to work together to end deforestation for palm oil. Unfortunately, 
talks broke down after Wilmar denied its links to Gama, a palm oil group 
run by your business partner that was destroying rainforests in 
Kalimantan and Papua. Your team claimed not to source from Gama 
even after we had presented them with overwhelming evidence to the 
contrary. 
 
I shall take your invitation to take collaborative and constructive action in 
good faith. We have concluded that industry-wide action will only happen 
when one company leads the way. Wilmar is the obvious choice for that 
role and has a responsibility to fulfil it.  
 
You have the opportunity to set the agenda by publishing a strong action 
plan to ensure the palm oil you trade comes solely from producer groups 
that comply with your policy and the policies of your customers. The plan 
should be based upon these principles: 
 

 Mandatory: make publishing concession maps a condition of 
trade and exclude producer groups that refuse to disclose 

 Group-level: insist producer groups publish maps for all 
concessions and mills, not just those supplying Wilmar 

 Transparent: specify that concession maps are published on an 
open-access platform like Global Forest Watch 

 Visionary: commit that by 2020 it will only trade with producer 
groups that have been independently verified as compliant with its 
NDPE policy. 

 
If you are prepared to incorporate these four principles into your action 
plan, then a face to face meeting to discuss the practicalities would be a 
constructive way forward. 

 
Regards, 

 

Kiki Taufik, Global Head, Indonesia forests campaign 


